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TRAFFIC & TRANSPORTATION COMMITTEE
Thursday, February 9th, 2012 @ 6:30 PM

I) Motion 1: send a letter to DOT in support of placing a “No Parking” Sign in front of
“Tender-Tots” located at 3322 Decatur Ave. The sign should read “No Parking from 7 am to
6 pm Monday-Friday” and it should be placed to allow for a 30 foot long space. The reason
for the sign is to allow parents to drop off children for day care. The street is narrow and
this space would allow traffic to move.

II) Motion 2: The Committee voted to send a letter to DOT in support of making Decatur Ave,
Hull Ave, Perry Ave and a portion of E 211 St. into one way streets to help improve the flow
of traffic on East Gun Hill Road. These streets are located between Putnam Place and
Webster Ave.

III) DOT and MTA are looking into ways to improve bus speeds on Webster Ave.
IV) The Department of Design and Construction for NYC has hired a firm to develop

construction documents for Library Lane (Coles Lane) development.
V) The Committee has started thinking about ways to improve conditions on Mosholu Parkway.

Due to high cost factors, an existing plan for the area will likely not happen. One idea is to
paint yellow zebra stripes on a traffic lane between Van Cortland Avenue and Marion/Hull
Ave. These traffic lanes located near the center green area would allow a lane of protection
for pedestrians. Maybe, there could be a “left turn only” lane located at Hull Avenue and
Van Cortland Ave to allow for the bus to have extra turning room.

VI) Meeting adjourned


